
   
  

 
  
 
 

 
 

                                           This week has been so incredibly busy that it has flashed by!   
In addition to all the wonderful teaching and learning that has been going on in the classrooms, we’ve also had the 

Swimming Gala, 2 football matches, Mad Science, PNE workshops for Healthy Lifestyle training, the 
Curriculum governors meeting, KS2 Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea and Sing Together at King George’s 
Hall – Phew! Thank you to all those involved in giving up their time to help and support these extra-curricular 
activities that add such a special extra dimension to our children’s lives; it is very much appreciated. 

Mrs Seagrave’s Good Manners Award 
Congratulations to Elliot Brookes who won my Good Manners award last week. Elliot is a delightful member of our school family. 
He is polite, kind and helpful and made the perfect, polite groom in the Year 1 wedding last week! 
Well done Elliot – keep your light shining! 
Lent Appeal  
The Toy/Game sale will take place on Tuesday 20th March at 2pm. Children can bring a maximum of £3.00 to spend but parents 
are also welcome to attend the sale and buy toys and games after the children have all had the opportunity to buy something.  
Exemplar Education 
On Monday you should receive an envelope containing information from a company that provides online numeracy and literacy 
support programmes. They are aimed at parents who wish to do something extra at home in support of schoolwork. Several other 
local schools have sent these packs out and the response from children and their parents is seemingly very positive. Please return 
the reply slip whether or not you are interested as school will receive some free licenses for us to use in school with the children, 
to use as an online resource to support their learning. Thank you. 
 

Maths Carousel 
On Wednesday 14th March the children are going to have a fun Maths Carousel morning. They will be split into mixed 
ability, mixed age groups (within their key stages) and spend the morning exploring fun Mathematical  
Reasoning and Problem Solving activities in different classrooms. If you would like to come and experience  
the children’s Maths learning (and help out with the problem solving!) please feel free to contact school  
and let us know you would like to get involved. 
 

Social Media  
I am deeply concerned about the number of children who are being allowed access to inappropriate social  
media sites at home. Please note that if you are allowing your child to access such sites, this can become a  
serious Safeguarding issue, for which you are responsible. Please note the minimum age requirement for the 
 following sites: Facebook 13+, Instagram 13+, Snapchat 13+, Kik 13+, WhatsApp 13+, ooVoo 13+;  
therefore, NO child at Lea Endowed should be using these sites. These age limits are there for a reason;  
allowing your child to access these sites is potentially PUTTING YOUR CHILD AT RISK! Please can I encourage  
you to check daily what your child is accessing and act responsibly. The excuse “Everyone is doing it,” does not 
 make something excusable, right, or safe! 
 

Mothers’ Day Afternoon Tea 
The KS2 Afternoon Tea was a great success - everyone involved seemed to have a special time chatting and  
eating cake with their children. Thank you for being there. Thanks also to Jenni Collinson and Louise Lawson 
 for all your help in making things run smoothly. 
Sing Together 
The children who took part in Sing Together last night, sang their hearts out and made us extremely proud 
 as a school. Well done for going The Extra Mile. Thanks also to Mr Bateman for all his hard work in preparing  

the children for the event and to Mrs Catterall and Miss Watson for giving up their time. 
 It was a wonderful evening! 
                              Thank you for your support and Happy Mothers’ Day on Sunday, 
                                                                        C M Seagrave 
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Well done to all the 
children: Alyssa, Isaac , 
Theo, Adam, Finnlay, 
Emily K and Ruby M 
who took part in the 

Swimming Gala 
this week; their 

sportsmanship was 
exemplary and 

everyone enjoyed the 
competition. 

Congratulations to the 
whole Football team 
(Adam, Alfie, Finnlay, 

Harrison, Jake B, Lewis, 
Oliver, Owen, Russell, 

Stephen, Theo and 
Tyler V) who played 

extremely well against 
both Broughton and 

Brockholes on 
Wednesday. We won 

6:0 against Brockholes 
and lost 0:1 against 

Broughton. 
 


